II.

## Milligan College

Milligan College Tennessee

H. J. DERTHICK,
President

August 31, 1939

Dr. F.C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen,

You will never know how much I enjoyed, and profited by, my association with you during the Georgia Coaches Association meeting at Georgia Tech. Just to be with you gives one ideas about basketball and how to teach the game to youngsters. I know that the coaches of Georgia, and others who were fortunate enough to hear you, will never forget what you had to say about the game. I have been trying to coach basketball for eighteen years; I have studied the game for hours, but I do believe that my association with you has meant as much to me as all the study and experience I have been through. So I say, thank you.

I spoke to Mr. H.G. Roberds, Villa Rica Mills, Villa Rica, Georgia, about the sock and he said that he would be glad to receive your order. If you are interested in the sock (elastic), let him hear from you.

With kindest regards and best wishes for your continued success, I remain,

Gordially and sincerely.
Clement M. Eylep